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Commission Meeting Minutes
May 6, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Bob Cantin, Chair, Anthony Fadale, Diane Woodard, Craig Kaberline, Craig Knutson, Grady Landrum, George Beard, Brian Ellefson, Ranita Wilks, Rosie Cooper, Marilyn Bittenbender, Susan Weidenbach, Kerry Cosgrove, Mike Spadafore, Frank Chappell, Dean Hollenbeck, Shanti Ramcharan,  Jill Bronaugh, Brandt Haehn, Steve Miller

Guests: Elizabeth Moran, Developmental Disabilities Council

Call to Order – Bob called the meeting to order.

Introductions – the commissioners introduced themselves and gave updates. 

Introduction of business that will require a vote – Diane Woodard reviewed the current problems with seclusion and restraint in schools; that children with behavior disorders are being locked in small rooms or boxes and left.  They are traumatized and schools are not following the individualized education plans (IEP) that were created to help these students.  After much discussion it was decided to look at this in Kansas, ask to Wendy Coates from Department of Education to talk to us about seclusion and restraint in Kansas schools and determine if there we need to development educational materials for school teachers and/parents.  No vote was required at the end of the meeting.   

Service Dog Committee – Grady reported the Service Dog Committee decided to include in their educational materials a poster like the one from the Northwest Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Center that has the four disability rights laws and a quick reference for various businesses/landlords and others.  

Parking Committee – Shanti reported the Parking Committee met before the KCDC meeting and finalized their report.  There are five areas addressed were, 1) Awareness of etiquette and usability of accessible parking by the public with and without parking placards; 2) curbing misuse of permits including asking the Department of Revenue to ask the Division of Vital Statistics to provide a list of those people who have died and  have accessible parking; 3) improving communication between Dept. of Revenue and accessible parking permit holders; 4) rural and urban area differences and 5) effective signage.  The Research and Training Center in Independent Living (RTCIL) developed an etiquette brochure that is almost finished.  The Commission needs to approve whether or not to add their name and logo to the brochure, put it on the KCDC website and distribute it through the list serves.  Anthony Fadale moved this be done, Brian Ellefson seconded. Motion carried. Department of Revenue had planned to work with Vital Statistics to compare the list of permit holders to the list of people who have died over the last few years and send back a report that Revenue can use to remove those permit numbers from the list of active users and communicate with law enforcement about those permits that have been removed because the holders have died.  Revenue was also open to having people with disabilities who have permits on their advisory board and have taken the names and contact information those some people who are interested in being appointed.  Rosie Cooper inquired of the centers for independent living who are members of the Kansas Association of Centers for Independent Living (KACIL) about whether there are differences between rural and urban areas when regard to violation of accessible parking.  The response was that the behavior is the same by people who do not have accessible parking permits. Finally, RTCIL continues to work on the effective signage research and will let the commission know what their final conclusions are.  

Office/Legislation Update – Martha updated the commission on her office activities and the legislation that passed during the recent legislative session. 

Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) Update – Brandt Haehn updated the commission on the decision to delay implementation of the Section 1115 Waiver that the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) and the Kansas Department for Aging and Disability Services (KDADS) have been working on since last year.  Some work will continue reviewing the current waivers.  

Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Update – Susan Weidenbach gave the commission an update on the implementation of the recently approved WIOA state plan.  A PowerPoint presentation was made available.  

Adjourn – George moved the meeting be adjourned. Anthony seconded.  Meeting Adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Martha Gabehart, Executive Director
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